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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2014-736
Sponsor: Council Member Crescimbeni:
Date of Introduction: November 12, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; RCDPHS; JWW
Date of Analysis: November 14, 2014
Type of Action: Approve/Authorization of Memorandum of Understanding/Emergency Passage Request
Bill Summary: This ordinance approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute a Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Jacksonville and the Jacksonville Transportation Authority to delineate the parties responsibilities and obligations during the design, procurement and construction of the ferry slipwalls for the St. Johns River Ferry.  A one cycle emergency passage is requested.
Background Information:  The City of Jacksonville is in the process of transferring, within the next year, ownership and operation of the St. Johns River Ferry to the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  The City has been able to acquire funding in state and federal grants to make necessary repairs to the ferry slipwalls for the St. George and Mayport terminals.  Both the City and the JTA feel that it is in the best interests of both entities to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding that delineates the parties responsibilities and obligations during the transitional period in relation to the procurement of a contractor and the construction and completion of ferry slipwall replacement work; JTA will be project manager in the construction and completion of the work.  Time is of the essence as some of the funding for the project will expire on June 30, 2015.  Both the City and JTA believe that it is imperative to move forward with the selection of contractors for the project and that the work be commenced as soon as possible.  The nature of the emergency is that JTA would like to initiate the procurement process as soon as possible, and a memorandum of understanding is needed to establish the responsibilities and obligations of the City and JTA. Risk Management is particularly interested in having issues such as insurance coverage clarified.
Policy Impact: St. Johns River Ferry/Jacksonville Transportation Authority
Fiscal Impact: Minimal
Analyst: Jackson
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